
 

 
 
 
 

Bureau for Workers’ Activities  
T: 
E:  actrav@ilo.org 
R:   

 

 
14.06.2025 
 
To : Mr. Piotr Ostrowski 

President, All-Poland Alliance of Trade Unions (OPZZ) 

Dear Brother Piotr, 

On behalf of the ILO’s Bureau for Workers’ Activities (ACTRAV) and the trade union delegations 

from Kazakhstan and Uzbekistan, we would like to express our sincere appreciation for your warm 

hospitality and exceptional organization of the study visit and seminar held in Warsaw from 28 to 30 

May 2025. 

Your leadership and the commitment of OPZZ to strengthening international trade union 

cooperation made this event a truly memorable and valuable experience. The program created a 

rich platform for learning and exchange, particularly on issues related to social dialogue, labour law, 

and the strategic role of trade unions in shaping policy during times of economic, environmental, 

and social transition. 

We would also like to extend our special thanks to Sister Magdalena Chojnowska whose tireless 

efforts, professionalism, and attention to detail were instrumental in ensuring the smooth and 

successful conduct of the visit. Her thoughtful coordination and personal engagement greatly 

enhanced the experience for all participants. We are equally grateful to all the OPZZ colleagues and 

staff members who delivered excellent, highly professional presentations and who took daily and 

attentive care of the participants throughout the seminar. Their dedication, knowledge, and 

openness created a welcoming and intellectually engaging environment that made a lasting 

impression on our delegations. 

We are confident that this initiative will serve as a strong foundation for continued collaboration 

between OPZZ, the trade unions of Uzbekistan and Kazakhstan, and ACTRAV. We look forward to 

building on this momentum and working together on future initiatives to advance workers’ rights 

and solidarity across our regions. 

Once again, Dziękuję bardzo for your hospitality, commitment, and for making this visit such a 

success. 

With kind regards and in solidarity, 
 

 
Sergeyus Glovackas, 
Desk Officer, Europe and Central Asia 
The ILO’s Bureau for Workers’ Activities (ACTRAV) 
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